
Minutes of a Virtual Meeting of the Brundish Parish Council held on Wednesday 2nd September 2020 (7:30pm).
Present: Cllr A Bryant (Chairman), Cllr C Evans-Hendrick, Cllr N Parsons, Cllr D Long, Clerk Mrs D Bedwell, District Cllr J Flatman, County Cllr M Hicks and one member of the public.
	Public Participation at Meetings: There were no comments from members of the public.

	

	BPC/20/45: To receive apologies for absence and note resignations received:  Apologies had been received from Cllrs C Atkinson and K Banham. Cllr T Moody’s resignation was noted.


	BPC/20/46: To receive any declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda: None received.


	BPC/20/47: To receive reports from the District and County Councillors: Reports were received from District Cllr J Flatman and County Cllr M Hicks. Both Councillors answered a number of questions put forward by members about various local matters.


	BPC/20/48: To approve the minutes of the meetings held 17 June 2020: It was resolved to approve the minutes as true record of the meetings held.



	BPC/20/49: Finance and Accounts: To approve accounts for payment and note receipts and bank balances: It was resolved to approve the accounts for payment and receipts and bank balances were noted, as per circulated schedule.
Payments: 

Clerk salary and admin. expenses                                                  £221.04

HMRC                                                                                                  £55.26

N Parsons (grass cutting fuel)                                                         £20.00

Suffolk Cloud (re-issue of lost cheque)                                         £110.00



	BPC/20/50: Planning: To consider any applications received and note decisions: There were no new applications to be considered.

	BPC/20/51: Village Green, Play Area, footpaths and Grass Cutting updates: 

· To receive any updates 
· To agree how to progress matters, including formation of Working Group and membership

· To consider setting “seed capital” budget in order to secure match funding from third parties

· To set target objectives and dates for the various projects and agree review process

· To note issue of pond licence for 2020/2021

Village sign: An update on the village sign was received: Cllrs Bryant and Parsons had taken it to a local restorer and temporary restoration costs were expected to be in the region of £1,000. Although the west side of the sign was still acceptable, the east side was deteriorating badly, which was not only due to weather wear but also due to the wrong materials being used originally. The cost of a full restoration would exceed £3,000, but unless this was carried out the sign would continue to be an ongoing issue. 

Members suggested that as one of the few local assets, it might be worth considering carrying out the full restoration in one go in order to make it more cost effective in the long run. 
As only one quote had been received, the Clerk suggested that it would be prudent to at least seek a second in order to ensure best value and in line with Standing Orders. Cllr A Bryant expressed some concern as to whether this would be possible due to the how specialized the work was and that there may not be anyone else locally whom the Council may be able to approach for a quote.
District Cllr J Flatman suggested she may be able to contribute towards the costs from her Locality budget at a later date if a full restoration was undertaken.

As the detailed quote was yet to be received, it was agreed to consider this matter at a later date.
Play areas: Members agreed that in order to progress this matter, the area would need to be cleared, the concrete left in place, the wooden structures removed and topsoil/grass laid. 

Members suggested that a strategy should be established in order to progress this project but without rushing into any decisions because whatever provision was agreed, would need to have maintenance and other ongoing costs included. Members established that the site lends itself to other activities /events and that this should be taken into account in any future plans.

The addition of power and water supplies was discussed but it appeared the matter had been raised before and voted against for a number of reasons.

It was decided that quotes would be sought for the hard landscaping of the area and that the fence would be removed in order to get it ready for the next stage.
Village pond: Members discussed the current arrangements with regards to the village pond and agreed that a full review was needed in order to ensure the pond was available for the enjoyment of the parish. Members also decided that the annual licence provided to a local resident should not be renewed and that the process of re-establishing the pond as an amenity should be started. Cllr N Parsons agreed to draft the strategy document and the Clerk would make enquiries with the insurance company. Further actions to be agreed at the next meeting.
Footpaths: The person who had previously agreed to act as footpaths officer was no longer able to do it. Members suggested that collective responsibility should be taken and that all Councillors could assist by taking part in a rota system and reporting any matters they came across. 



	BPC/20/52: Reports from Councillors and matters for future consideration/addition to agenda: Members were informed that the member of the public in attendance was doing so with a view to being considered for co-option onto the Council. The Clerk was asked to add co-option to the next agenda.
A query was raised with regards to delegated powers and when these would cease. It was explained that as members had started holding virtual meetings, the decision process had reverted back to the Council and the Clerk would only need to act in case of emergency.
A number of other matters of an administrative nature were discussed.



	BPC/20/53: Date of next Meeting:  4th November 2020- Noted.


	To consider the temporary exclusion of press and public: That pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission at meetings) Act 1960 the Public and Press be excluded from the meeting due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed. All remaining members of the public left the meeting at this point and it was agreed to hold a brief confidential session.


	BPC/20/54: Opportunity for members to discuss matters pertaining to the workings of the Council in light of recent correspondence received: A brief discussion took place amongst members and a number of points were noted.
With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 8.15pm.

Signed:____________________  date:________________________________
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